
Dear Friends, 

 

When I flip the calendar over to November, "gratitude" is the word that comes to mind.  I think there are a lot 

of reasons for that.  Here are just a few: 

 

First, it's Fall, and it is amazingly beautiful outside.  Spring has always been my favorite season, but Fall is 

working its way to the top.  Scott is red/green color-blind, and it has only been a few years that I've realized 

that his lack of enthusiasm for the changing leaves is because he can't see them.  To him, they're all a shade of 

brown.  I try to describe what I see so that he can "see" it too, but, I know I can't come close to describing the 

beauty.  I've seen some newfangled glasses on Facebook that seem to be able to fix that…maybe someday we 

can check those out.   But, I'm grateful for the season, for its beauty, and the fact that I'm able to see it, espe-

cially as I realize that not everyone can. 

 

Another reason for gratitude in November is because we're reminded of those who have come before us and 

who have died.  We lift those up who have died this past year on the first Sunday of November, which we call 

"All Saints" Sunday, but we can't help but remember all of our loved ones who have helped shape us into who 

we are today, but are now gone from our midst.  We remember.  The love holds and we look forward to that 

day when we'll meet again. 

 

Gratitude is also a natural expression as Veteran's Day approaches.  We give thanks for those who have served 

and who are serving in the military.  We are grateful for their sacrifices on our behalf.   

 

And then, there's Thanksgiving.  We so often move right over it to get to Christmas, or at least to Black Friday.  

Decorations start coming out in August or September when we're not yet ready to think about it, and then by 

the time the holiday is here, they're pretty much gone so the stores can have their Christmas decorations out.  

But it's so important to give thanks.  To remember that all we have comes first from God, and the blessings 

we've been offered are so beyond what we realize.  We take too much for granted! 

 

So, in this month of gratitude, my prayer for all of us to see how we've been blessed.  To remember our histo-

ries and the people who have blessed our lives.  To take time to notice the beauty.  To hear the sounds of wind 

and water.  To smell the scents of dirt and leaves.  To spend time with loved ones.  To taste good food.  To feel 

the warmth of a soft blanket and a good jacket.  To breathe in worship.  To sing.  To pray.  To serve. To allow 

our hearts and minds to be open to all the gifts God offers…every day. 
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May our response be praise.  I love this Psalm Prayer on Psalm 148: 

 Holy God, 

  Sometimes our only response to you 

   Must be an outburst of sheer joy! 

    All heaven and earth, and all human beings and animals, 

  Sing to you our hymn of praise.  Alleluia!  Amen. 

In Christ, 
 

 

 

November 5 

22nd Sunday after Pentecost 

Communion and All Saints Sunday 

(Remember the time change!) 

Series: The Story: The New Creation: God's Easter People 

Scripture: Acts 13:42-52; Ephesians 3:1-13 

Title/Chapter 29: Paul's Mission 

 

November 12 

23rd Sunday after Pentecost 

Series: The Story: The New Creation: God's Easter People 

Scripture: Acts 20:17-25, 32-38; Matthew 19:23-30 

Title/Chapter 30: Paul's Final Days 

 

November 19 

Thanksgiving Sunday 

Special Music Ministry: Unclouded Day 

1 Service, 10 a.m. 

 

November 26 

Christ the King Sunday 

Series: The Story: The Garden Restored: Love Wins 

Scripture: Revelation 22:1-5,16-17; John 14:1-11 

Title/Chapter 31: The End of Time 
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Worship Services in November 

Continued from page 1 



 

GREETINGS from The Well!!! 

We’ve had a busy few months and I’d like to thank all of 

those who attended the October 20th Quentin Flagg Gos-

pel Concert.  It was very well received and we were able 

to raise $730.70 for Mission Guatemala!! 

November is fast approaching and I’d like to catch you up to date on what 

is happening at The Well.  We usually have Communion on the first Sunday 

of the month.  However, on November 5th  there will be a Community Choir 

event at our church which involves several area church choirs singing indi-

vidually and then as a combined choir.  This will take place in our sanctuary 

at 4:00p.m.   We encourage everyone to attend this Choir event.  The Well 

will not meet on November 5th.  Therefore our Communion will have al-

ready taken place on Sunday, October 29th. 

We continue to study THE STORY at The Well.  We are one week behind 

Pastor Toni’s lessons during the morning service.  After November 5th we 

will be two weeks behind Pastor Toni.  If you have missed a chapter or two 

during regular church service feel free to visit The Well and catch up on 

what you have missed. 

We watch the discussion DVD and then we gather together to discuss what 

was meaningful to each of us in the chapter we read.  I think THE STORY 

has been very interesting and informational.  It has really opened my eyes 

to how the time line of the Old Testament lines up with history and how the 

Old Testament constantly prepares the way for the birth, death and resur-

rection of Jesus Christ. 

If I have calculated correctly and all goes according to plan we will finish 

with THE STORY on Sunday evening Dec. 3.  We will then move into the 

advent season. And then start the new year of 2018 with new ideas for The 

Well.  So, join us at The Well…you are always welcome.  And, stay tuned 

for exciting new things coming up! 

Meet Me At The Well!!! 

Cindy 
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Sunday, November 5th at 4:00 p.m. 

FUMC Sanctuary 

Featuring the Chancel Choirs from: 

 First United Methodist Church 

 Trinity United Methodist Church 

 Church of  the Brethren 

The choirs will be performing individual numbers as well as several group numbers. 

Light refreshments following. 

              

Sunday, November 19th  
One Morning Service Only at 10:00 a.m. 

 

“UNCLOUDED  DAY” 
Men’s Singing Group will be performing.   

They sang for us last year and received excellent reviews, 

You won’t want to miss this special performance! 

Wonderful event to invite guests. 

 

Carry-In Dinner immediately following in the Fellowship Hall. 
 

Sloppy Joe sandwiches, beverages, and table service provided. 



Prayer time          submitted by Dorothy Steinke 

 

Gratitude is the memory of a glad heart. 

 

Give thanks in all circumstances; for this is God's will for you in Christ Jesus.   

      1 Thessalonians 5:18  (NIV) 

 

Celebrate the Festival of Harvest with the first fruits of the crops you sow in 
your field.       

 Exodus 23:16 

 

The first celebration of the harvest was instituted by Moses which was directed by 

God.  The United States is not the only country that celebrates "Thanksgiving."  Ghana 

has a yam festival, brazil a time to be grateful for the crops, China Mid-Autumn (moon) 

festival and the United States and Canada have thanksgiving.  Thanksgiv-

ing celebrations started in the US with the pilgrims and is now a Federal holiday.   

Last year my family had an early Thanksgiving.  I celebrate Thanksgiving with my 

daughter's in laws in Kentucky which is not like our traditional thanksgiving.  I decided 

we were going to have a traditional meal before I left.  I was leaving the last weekend 

of October.  My youngest daughter and granddaughter come up from Kentucky to drive 

back with me; my family would be together.  It was difficult finding a turkey at the end 

of October.  Grocery stores had not gotten their turkeys in yet.  One of the butchers at 

Kroger's found a lone turkey and sold it to me at a discount and we had a turkey dinner 

with all the fixings.  We will do the same this year but I think the menu will be a little 

different.  It is just good to have my family all together. 

 

A Thanksgiving Prayer - I cut this out from a South Bend newspaper Dear Abby col-

umn many years ago.  The paper has yellowed. 

 

O, heavenly Father:  We thank thee for food and remember the hungry. 

We thank thee for health and remember the sick. 

We thank thee for friends and remember the friendless. 

We thank thee for freedom and remember the enslaved. 

May these remembrances stir us to service, 

that thy gifts to us may be used for others.  Amen 
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Our church is sending a Mission Team to be part of Mission Guatemala from December 30, 2017 to 

January 7, 2018.  On behalf of our congregation, they will be the living embodiment of our motto: 

“Love God, Love Others, Serve Others”. 

 

Upcoming and Ongoing Fundraising: 

 

Martin’s Coupon Books are on sale for $5.00.  Use these so your Martin’s scrip (purchased 
from Social Concerns) will go further.   Purchase yours from a member of Missions Commission 
or the church office. 

 

Tuesday, November 14 – Eat at Hacienda:  We will get 20% of the total take for 
the day.  This includes gift cards purchased that day.    We will be taking orders 
and money for gift cards, in case you cannot attend that day.   We will be hand-
ing out printed slips, “tokens”, you need to take with you when you eat in.  We 
will have plenty so you can share with friends! 

   See separate flier. 

 

We are hoping to receive some funding through 2 different scholarships.  One is for first time mis-
sioners.  The other is a UMW (United Methodist Women) scholarship for young people between 16 
and 23.  Nine of our team members fit into this category. 

 

Thanks to everyone who supported our previous fundraisers: 

 

Tastefully Simple through October 31. (No total yet.) 

 

Biscuits and Gravy at the Farmers’ Market on September 30 – we made $1,049.50. 

 

Breakfast at the Knights of Columbus on October 15 – we netted $800.00!  We are so grateful to 
the Knights for donating this money to us! 

 

The Quentin Flagg Concert on October 20 had a freewill offering of $730.70!  Thanks to everyone 
who donated! 

 

Also Thanks to Social Concerns who is donating $1000 to the fund. 

 

Katie Spencer and Diane Laudeman have been selling tea and other beverages, weekly, at the  

Bremen Farmers’ Market. 
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To date (10/25) there is over $24,000 in the fund.  The total amount of this trip, for 18 people, is 
$29,711.00.  Check the display in the narthex for the most current funding information. 
 

The Missions Commission is trusting that the Lord will  

move hearts to provide the needed amount. 

 

Our Team is Eighteen Strong! 

We originally hoped for 12 people to sign up and we have 18 team members who will be traveling 
to Guatemala!  They are: 

  

Katie & Troy Spencer;  Emily & Lily Cochern; 

Brenda & Brittany Pedavoli;  John Wautelet;  Ryan Gray; 

Diane Hogsett with Granddaughters: Mary, Gabby, Emma, Olivia, & Irene; 

Pastor Toni & Grandson - Riley; Anna Hemmig & Mike Grimser. 

 

Team members have been introducing themselves to us on the third Sunday of each month at 
both morning services.  Check out the photos of each team member on the poster in the nar-
thex. 

 

How We Can Support Our Team! 

  

By Prayer: Please pray for team members, for the team leaders, for the 
work they will do, and for the people being served.  Also please pray that the nec-
essary financial  

support will be forthcoming. 
 

By Direct Donations:  Whether you can give a little or a lot, weekly, monthly, or all at once - all sup-
port is appreciated!  Funds given in the “Missions Baskets”, passed the 3

rd
 Sunday of every month, 

will go towards expenses for our mission team.  This will continue throughout the summer and fall. 

Donations given at any time – will be routed to the fund when you write “Mission Guatemala” in the 
memo line of checks or on the outside of an envelope. 

 

 

 

 

TRACK THE FUND AS IT GROWS: 

The display in the narthex includes  

a photo of a Guatemalan school in 
black and white. As the fund grows, 
we will turn the photo to color. 

Want to know more?  Go to missionguatemala.com or  
         www.facebook.com/missionguatemala 
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Our group - Mike Woolfington, Carol Beiter, Brent and Mary Kaufman and Steve and Sharon 

Westfall left Plymouth early Sunday morning and arrived at Henderson Settlement shortly be-
fore dark. We were assigned to the apartment above the dining hall for our accommodations for 

the week. What a treat to have private bedrooms! 

Monday morning we got our work assignment and the rains began. After driving to our work 

assignment we determined it was raining too hard to begin our work so we went back to the 
settlement and enjoyed a few rounds of dominoes. The afternoon brought sunshine so we drove 
the 15 minuet drive to the home of Jackie Evans in Clairfield, TN (our work assignment for the 

week) 

 

We took off the old siding and installed blue foam board and then new vinyl siding to two sides 
of the house. At the request of Jackie, we also closed up one window and painted the front 

door. The siding for the remaining two sides is scheduled to be completed next spring.  
 
We have reserved the same accommodations for the week of October 22, 2018. The apartment 

will house up to 14 volunteers.. If you are interested in volunteering for this next trip or have 

questions please see Mike Woolfington or Steve or Sharon Westfall  

We appreciate your prayers and support for all the missions teams .   

 

                       

 

KIDS HOPE –  

Do you have an hour to give once a week?  Mentors are needed to be a special friend and provide 
consistency for at-risk elementary students at Webster Elementary.  Volunteers will be 
matched with a student and then trained.  Each volunteer will join their student once a 
week during the student’s lunch time.  You are to be the child’s friend; you are not ex-
pected to tutor or counsel the child.  This is a commitment for the entire school year, 
but if you need to occasionally miss a week, you may simply inform the teacher.  This 
program will start in September.  If you would like to volunteer, please contact Carol 
Beiter. 

 

 

DO YOU HAVE A PROJECT? -  

Do you know of a project that needs our help?  Fall will be here before you know it and yards will 
need raked, storm windows installed, etc.  If you know of something locally 
that needs done, either for a church member, friend, or neighbor in need, 
please contact Mike Woolfington or Sharon Westfall. 

 

“Love God, Love Others, Serve Others”. 
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Mission Minded 



November meetings here at Plymouth First United Methodist Church 
Jr. High (5th-8th)   4:30 p.m.-6:00 p.m. 

Sr. High (9th-12th)  6:30 p.m.-8:00 p.m. 
 

No meeting November 26 due to Thanksgiving Holiday weekend. 
 

December 2nd we will meet at Bremen High School at 5:00 p.m.  

And attend the Bremen Holy Walk.  Please bring your families as well! 

This will be a nice event to share the Christmas season with each other  

and also learn about the true meaning of Christmas.  
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A.S.K. NEWS     (Adams Street Kids Youth Group) 

Youth News  
 
 

 

SAVE THE DATE! Bringing In Christmas will be December 17.  You won’t want to 
miss this chance to connect with the wonder. Joy, and anticipation of Christmas as 
you watch our children perform the program.  There will be a carry-in lunch of finger 
foods immediately following the 10:30 service. The program will begin after the meal. 
Please mark the date so can participate. 
 

 

JUNIOR CHURCH is looking for helpers to share Jesus’ love with his children. All 

materials provided and coincide with our study of “The Story”. Contact Barbie Pickut 

at 574-870-4981 or call the church office if you would like to serve. 

Please pray for God to match people with these openings and be open to what He 

might ask you to do. 
 

Dance4Him begins Christmas rehearsals on Sunday, November 

5th during Sunday School in the education building.  New dancers 

are welcome. Must be at least 8 years old. 
 

 

 

Boy Scout Meal        SUNDAY NOVEMBER 12 

 Turkey & Noodles 
 Mashed Potatoes 
 Peas & Carrots 
 Dinner Roll 
 Dessert 



Grace & Peace Alliance 
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We are once again having our Christmas Clothesline Project in which you can choose a 

child for whom to buy a specified item of clothing.  The clothesline will be in place in 

early November.  Gifts need to be returned by December 3.  Thanks for supporting this 

important project.  Questions?  Call Mary Kaufman, 935-3024. 

Social Concerns 

We’re collecting cereal, peanut butter and saltines for November. We are planning our 

Thanksgiving dinner for the people at the hotels and for shut-ins.  We especially need 

people to bake turkeys in advance or to make side dishes at the Church of Christ on that 

day.  Monetary donations may be made to First United Methodist Church with Grace and 

Peace in the memo line.  Watch for sign-up sheets in the back of the church soon!  Ques-

tions?  Call Mary Kaufman, 935-3024. 

“Namesake - When God Rewrites Your Story.”  We are discovering how God wants to 

transform our lives as we get to know people from Scripture whose lives and names 

were changed forever by God. The study is led by Judie Luther and meets on Thursdays 

at 12:30 p.m. in the Memorial Room. Everyone is welcome. Please join us. If you need 

a book, please contact Linda Langfeldt (936-4525) or Alberta Millikan (936-7288). 

Joy Breaks Bible Study 

The Outreach Class, which meets in the Memorial Room, is studying “The Jesus I Never 

Knew” by Philip Yancey.  Everyone is welcome to join us at 9:15 each Sunday morning. 

Outreach Class 

Mother’s Club 

Monday, November 13, at 7:00 p.m. - Memorial Room 

 We will walk to Women’s Care Center, where we will offer prayers in all of their rooms 

for their staff, volunteers, and clients. (we do this annually.) Deb will arrange. 

 Back at church—Adult Coloring. Everyone bring whatever supplies you have. Lynn has 

some coloring books. Chris has a place for pictures to go. 

 Devotions - Sharen; Refreshments - Paola 

W.O.W.                                         Women Of Worth 
The WOW ladies meet Monday, November 6, at 1:00 p.m. in the fellowship hall. You 

won’t want to miss our own Mayor Mark Senter talk about his life and what is going on 

in our city right now! Promises to be very enlightening and fun. Also come prepared to 

make your reservation for the Christmas party. See you Then!! 



THE OUTREACH COMMITTTEE INVITES YOUTHE OUTREACH COMMITTTEE INVITES YOUTHE OUTREACH COMMITTTEE INVITES YOU   

TO BE PART OF “IN CROWD”!!TO BE PART OF “IN CROWD”!!TO BE PART OF “IN CROWD”!!   

 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS NOW FOR THE FANTASTIC, INSPIRING,  

AND MEMORABLE OPPORTUNITIES TO BE PART OF A SMALL GROUP! 
 

SIGN UP FOR SMALL GROUPS NOW!!  

 

Slightly Bad Girls of the Bible: November 14 & 28 

 11:00 in the Memorial Room 

 2nd and 4th Tuesdays of the month 

 Come see what Methodist Bad Girls like to Study!!  
 

Game Day: Thursday, November 30, 2017 2-4 PM 

Bring a snack to share in Fellowship Hall 
 

Lunch Bunch: Friday, November 17  (3rd Friday of the month) 

We will be going to Lake House in Culver 

Meet at the church parking lot at 11:30 

RSVP to Carol Beiter 
 

Blessed Bookies:  4th Mondays at Miller’s Assisted Living at 5:30 

                      Grab a sandwich and come join the discussion!! 

 November 27, 2017 “The Zealot”” 

 

Community Outreach Meal 
The last Wednesday of June was our first Community Outreach Meal. There were ap-

proximately 80 people who joined us for food and fellowship; many whose children 

were attending Bible School that was held at our church. In July we served approxi-

mately 25 people and in August we served approximately 80. If you have not joined us 

for a meal, please feel free to come the last Wednesday of each month between 5:00-

7:00 pm. This is a time to enjoy a meal, fellowship and welcome others. Thanks to 

those who have donated your time in volunteering, provided food and finan-

cial support; we certainly encourage you to continue. If you have any ques-

tions, please contact Betty Kay Eley, Diane Laudeman, Becky Liechty, 

Delbert or Marilyn Rans or Ruth Van Vactor.  
 

     Hope to see you at our next meal November 29! 



The Missions Committee is sponsoring a Hacienda Gives Back Fiesta Day to 

earn funds for our church’s Mission Guatemala Work Team.   

WHEN: November 14, 2017  -  ALL DAY 

WHERE: Plymouth Hacienda 

The Hacienda Gives Back Fiesta program is easy! 
 All you have to do is turn in the Hacienda Gives Back Tokens when you pay and 

the work team will earn 20% of the total guest checks. 

 Qualified purchases include all food and beverages for dine-in or carry-out. 

 You may also purchase gift cards using the Give Back Token - Remember Gift 

cards make good Christmas gifts and stocking stuffers! 

 Tokens will be available on Sunday mornings from any Missions Committee 

member or in the church office during the week.  Please take several to share 

with your family, friends, neighbors, and co-workers. You will also find the token 

at the bottom of this page to print and cut out or simple show on your device to 

your Hacienda server. 

 We will also be taking gift card orders in advance of November 14 in case you 

are not able to make it to Hacienda on that day. 
 

 TWO RULES: 
 

 Hacienda Gift Cards cannot be used to pay for your meal on November 14. 

 The Give Back Tokens cannot be passed out on Hacienda property. If anyone is 

caught doing this, we will get nothing from the fundraiser day! 
 

Please help us by supporting this last fund-raiser to send our group to Guatemala at the 

end of December.  The Missions Committee and the group of 18 travelers thank all of 
you for your generous support throughout the year! 



 

 

 

 
 

Give thanks for great rebates this fall. Use Scrip when you go grocery shopping for holiday get-togethers 

and hit your fundraising goals. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ADVENT begins December 3 
In order to have all the decorations in place for the first Sunday of Advent –  
 

Tuesday, November 29 at 9:00 a.m. – Holiday decorating will take place, 

starting in the Fellowship Hall.  Volunteers are needed! 
 

Decorating for Advent / Christmas is a very big job and many helpers are appreciated.  We will 

decorate all 3 floors in the Education Building, the Social Room, the Narthex, the Michigan 
Street Foyer, etc.  There will be lists of what needs to be done in each area, so the workers can 
be divided up and multiple areas can be done simultaneously.  This work is not heavy and does 

not require climbing on ladders. 
 

Men Needed: Jeff Mills will be erecting the Christmas tree in the sanctuary at the same time.  
He needs some men to help him who can lift, tote, and possibly climb ladders.  (In past 
years, the tree has been erected by Felke Florists.) 
 

“Many hands make light work” – please volunteer!  If you have any questions, please contact 
Pam Michel.  Thanks for your help! 

Cook an Impressive Spread 

While Earning Rebates 

with Scrip 

BE SURE TO PREORDER YOUR MARTIN’S 
SUPERMARKET SCRIP CARD BEFORE 

11/12/17 TO USE FOR THANKSGIVING! 
 

Proceeds from Martin’s scrip cards still go to 
Social Concerns 

 
Don’t forget to buy your Martin’s coupon 

Don’t forget to preorder your scrip cards before 
11/12/17 for  

Black Friday shopping! 
 

Amazon, Barnes & Noble, Bass Pro Shop, Bath  
and Body Works, Bed, Bath, & Beyond,  

Best Buy, J.C. Penney, Jo-Ann Fabrics, Kohl’s, 
Macy’s, Meijer, Menards, Sears, Staples, Target, 

Walmart, and many more! 

 

I wish to order a RED poinsettia  _______ $12.00 each 
   

                                                      (number) 

In Honor of___________________________________________ 

                                                                   OR 

In Memory of__________________________________________ 

 

Given by______________________________________________ 

Deadline to order is Friday, December 1, 2017 



Worship Services 

Sundays 

1st Service 8:00 AM  

2nd Service 10:30 AM 

The Well 5:00 P.M. 

Attention parent’s of  4th graders and above!   

We are in desperate need of  more acolytes 

for the worship service.  There will be an 

acolyte training in September.   

Please contact Deb Jung at 936-8071  

or 4missdeb@embarqmail.com for more information. 

November Birthdays 
2 
Alyson DeSalle 
 
4 
Cathy Clough 
Tim Griewank 
Art Jacobs 
 
5 
Roxana Ruud 
 
6 
Daren Morgan 
 
7 
Loren Rensberger 
 
9 
Cameron Kaufman 
 
10 
Dale Gott 
 
11 
Claire Morrow 
 
14 
Mark Senter 
Jan Shockney 
 
17 
Jay Laudeman 

 
18 
Trisha Luebcke 
 
19 
Tina Holtzclaw 
 
20 
Bailey Capper 
Robert Dixon 
 
22 
Dickey Millikan 
Mike Woolfington 
 
23 
Jim Causey 
 
25 
Daniel Cochern 
Karen Emerick 
Bev Harris 
 
27 
Diane Laudeman 
Jennifer Robinson 
Troy Spencer 
 
30 
Sherry Schinbeckler 
 
 

 
 

phone:  574-936-2943 

Email:  office @plymouthfirstumc.org  

Website: plymouthfumc.org 

www.facebook.com/plymouthfumc 

Acolytes Needed 
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GAME DAY 
Thursday, November 30  

2:00-4:00 p.m. 

Please bring a snack to share! 

We are so excited that Corryne Wick has joined our staff as Di-

rector of Children & Youth Ministries 

OUR STAFF  

Pastor: Rev. Toni Carmer     E-mail: tlcarmer@plymouthfirstumc.org  

Director of Children & Youth Ministries: Corryne Wick             

Organist: Kay Finlay         Pianist/Choir Director: Tom Boys  

The Well Director: Cindy Flagg        

Handbell Director: Marsha Wilson    

A.S.K. Director:  Aaron Woodcox 

Child Care Provider:  Magdalena Tochimani 

Maintenance/Custodial: Jeff Mills    

Office Administrator: Jan Hardy    

mailto:4missdeb@embarqmail.com


Worship Participants for  November 
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 NOVEMBER 5 NOVEMBER 12 NOVEMBER 19 NOVEMBER 26 

8:00 Liturgists Pam Michel Cathy Clough One Service at 10:00 Susie Kreighbaum 

10:30 Liturgists Ruth Van Vactor Ruth Van Vactor Unclouded Day Judy Stump 

Greeters Ralph & Norma 

Booker 

Carol & Bob 

Beiter 

Bert & Marilyn Rans Bob & Wanda Dixon 

Ushers Bob Dixon,  

Wanda Dixon,  

Tim Smith, 

Hugh/Leah Smith 

Bob Dixon,  

Wanda Dixon,  

Tim Smith, 

Hugh/Leah Smith 

Bob Dixon,  

Wanda Dixon,  

Tim Smith, 

Hugh/Leah Smith 

Bob Dixon,  

Wanda Dixon,  

Tim Smith, 

Hugh/Leah Smith 

Sound System 

(10:30) 

Tom Pedavoli James Faulstich Ralph Booker James Faulstich 

Older Nursery Kelsey Heisler Stacey Jackson Deb Jung Barbie Pickut 

     
November is a  Month of Musical Specials!! 

 

SUNDAY November 5th 
Thanksgiving Combined Choir Concert 

4:oo p.m. hosted in our sanctuary 

Light refreshments following 
 

SUNDAY November 19th 

UNCLOUDED DAY  
10:00 A.M.  

You can expect to leave an Unclouded Day program uplifted and ready to face  

life’s difficulties and frustrations with a little more hope and inspiration!   
 

TUESDAY November 28th 

Maxinkuckee Singers 
7:30 p.m. - freewill offering 

Wonderful way to start the Christmas Season 

Come fellowship!  Enjoy all the different offerings! 

Support our church, invite your family, friends, & neighbors! 
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